Kennedy Junior High
Community Council Meeting

March 14", 3:15 pm
217

In attendance: Cheryl Leach, Brenda Shamo, Andrew Anthony, Sunday Christensen, Mary
Anne Stevens, Cindy Turner, Lynda Christensen.

Welcome: Brenda Shamo

Minutes for February were reviewed and Brenda made a motion to approve them. Andrew
Anthony seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor.

Budget Update: Carry over will most likely be less than $400.00

Approve LAND trust plan for 2017-2018: Some of the differences on next year’s plan include:
Getting substitute teachers at the beginning of each quarter for departments to get together for
training, setting goals and standards and developing activities and assesments. Students will
be given a planner where they can take the scores from their teacher’s to track their own growth
and make their own goals. The desired goals for growth in each area were also discussed.

Brenda Shamo made a motion to approve the plan, Lynda Christensen seconded and the vote
was unanimous in favor.

Staffing for 2017-2018: We will be getting 4 new teachers because we are going from the
block schedule to a 7 period schedule. We will not be losing any programs and jazz band will
be a full period. Digital Literacy will be required for 8" grade students. Class size will be
smaller.

School Breakfast Free Breakfast in the classroom was discussed. The ideas of a sharing
table and the ability to save non-perishables to pass out later in the day to students that are
hungry was inquired about. Teachers will be presented with the idea and a vote will be held on
SNAD day and Ms. Stevens will let us know the resuits at our next meeting.

Other school updates: Uniform voting- There will be 4 nights in April when parents and
students come over for CCR meetings. We will have the 7*" grade parents who have not voted
yet, vote at this time. (We have also had voting available at our Crusader showcase and parent
teacher conference.) Turn around- no new information.

Next meeting will be April 18 at 3:15 pm



